
United States Department of the Interior 
NATIONAL PARK SERVICE 

1849 C Street, N.W.  
Washington, D.C. 20240 

H32(2278) 

Donovan A. Lazarus 
Commander, President 
American Veterans (AmVets) Hawaii 
4725 Bougainville Drive, 323 
Honolulu, HI 96818 

Dear Mr. Lazarus, 

On behalf of the Acting Director of the National Park Service, I am pleased to inform you that 
American Veterans Hawaii has been awarded an American Battlefield Protection Program 
Planning Grant. 

Your proposal to research and catalog historic maps, air, and site photos to document and 
identify the location of the Ewa Plain Battlefield has been selected for funding. The federal 
amount awarded is $63,000.  

You will be receiving your Grant Agreement in the next few weeks. It will contain the terms and 
conditions of the grant, as well as required deliverables. As the authorized representative for this 
award, you must sign and return the grant agreement, along with the accompanying forms. If you 
are no longer the authorized representative for this award, please notify me immediately.  

If you have any questions about your grant deliverables, please contact Dr. Emily Button 
Kambic, Archeologist, at (202) 354-2035 or emily_kambic@nps.gov. If you have any questions 
about your grant agreement or accessing your grant funds, please contact Philip Bailey, 
Historian, at (202) 513-7126 or philip_bailey@nps.gov. We look forward to working with you 
on this important project and congratulate you on your selection.  

Sincerely, 

Melanie O’Brien 
Awarding Officer  
American Battlefield Protection Program 

August 17, 2018


